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5th April 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,






                   
Today we reach the end of a spring term that has been very busy. Google filming and our Ofsted inspection seem like such a long time ago. Over the course of the term we have continued to embed changes that we started this academic year. 
Last Friday, as you know, I travelled to London to talk to Cornerstones Education, Ofsted and the DFE about curriculum changes and improving children’s learning. I was proud to talk about Littletown children and the engaging learning they have taken part in this year so far. This has been underlined this week with two fantastic Express Events from year 1 and year 5 on Wednesday. Over the course of the Summer Term we will be evaluating the Cornerstones Curriculum and considering changes for the following year. Parent feedback will be a big part of this, such as dialogue surrounding express events, the notice given and how many take place over the course of the year.
Yesterday you should have received an end of term attainment and progress report for your child. Although we don't have formal parents evenings following this report, please don't hesitate to contact your teacher if there is anything that you wish to discuss after the Easter holidays. Tapestry will be uploaded for parents of Foundation Stage (Nursery and Reception) by the end of Easter. 
On Monday it was a pleasure to accompany some of our pupils to the Met Office in Exeter. My thanks to Dave Rundell for making this possible for our children. On Tuesday we had our class  visit of Y3 to Adelaide Lodge in Honiton. The children and the residents made Easter cards together. I have received some great feedback from the lodge, children and parents alike and we look forward to the future development of this project. My thanks to Mrs Luxton for making this possible. 
Yesterday I was pleased to accompany Mrs Newman who spoke at the Honiton Health Matters meeting in the Beehive. Mrs Newman spoke of all the things that we are doing as a school in the area of mental health with lots of professionals and community leaders. This included the fantastic work of our Mental Health Ambassadors.
Well done to our Year 5 and Year 6 mixed TAG rugby team who came second overall in the Honiton Learning Community tournament which finished yesterday. 
Over the last 2 days the remaining classes, which didn’t already have one, have been fitted with a Promethean panel replacing aging interactive whiteboards. This now means that the whole school, including nursery, is equipped with these cutting-edge teaching tools for the children.  
One of the hardest parts of my job is judging the PTFA Easter Egg colouring competition. It was fantastic to have over 100 entries this year. Please see the list of winners below. 
I would like to thank all parents who have shown support to myself and other Headteachers in our campaign for fairer funding in Primary Schools. Yesterday I was shocked and saddened to receive news that we had once again been overlooked for government funding to improve our premises and that our bid application to the Academies Condition Improvement Fund to fix our leaking roof was once again turned down. I will raise this issue amongst many with Neil Parish MP when I visit him in Tiverton to discuss school funding on Friday the 26th April and continue to fight for better and fairer funding for our children's schools. 
Finally, I would like to thank you yet again for your ongoing support over this term and wish you a eggsalent and relaxing Easter break. Timestables Rockstars, Spellodrome, Google Classroom and of course reading books are all there for your children to use over the holiday as you choose. I look forward to seeing everybody return to school on Tuesday 23rd April. 
Yours faithfully,
Mr Perkins
Principal 
News from the children –
My thanks to this batch of news reporters who finish their duty today, especially to editors Kaitlyn and Natalie. We have a new set ready and raring to go for the Summer Term. 
Nursery
We have been making Easter decorations.
We have been enjoying Easter stories.
Reception
We have picked a number and written what we knew about it.
Year 1
We have been learning about Easter.
We have been learning about our new topic called Enchanted Wood.
Year 2
We have had our dance day on Monday.
We have been learning to eat healthy.
Year 3
We have been making Easter biscuits.
We also have been watching Charlie and the Chocolate Factory.
Year 4
We have been looking at area in maths.
We have also been trying to escape from pompall.
Year 5
We have had an Express Event on Wednesday.
 We have made Easter cards.
Year 6
We have been doing reading tests.
We also had a handball tournament.
Messages
Timid to Tiger course
The Timid to Tiger parenting course we offer via our Student and Family Support team in our Community room has been recognised as being one of the best. We are therefore fortunate enough to be running our 3rd 'Timid to Tiger' course. This 10 week course is aimed at all parents- offering support, advice and shared experiences and information on supporting your child.
 

It will start on May 1st 1.30pm-3.00pm, Mrs Layzell and Mrs Canniford will be hoping to sign up parents the week we come back after Easter.  If you are interested, have any questions or want to find out more then please let us know.
Easter colouring winners
Well done to the following children:
Daisy in Reception
Alfred in Year 1
Maxwell M in Year 2
Immi C in Year 3
Alfie in Year 4
Maci in Year 5
Milly in Year 6
And our Key Stage winners KS1 Rosalie and KS2 Mya 
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 22nd April : 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Easter Monday Bank Holiday



	KS2 - 9.00am ACE Assembly
KS2 - 2.30pm ACE Assembly 
Year 3 visit to Adelaide Lodge
	
	
	Reception trip to Paignton Zoo
Year 1 Cake Sale
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PTFA News

Thank you to those who have supported our fundraising over the last couple of weeks. The Easter Bingo was a really enjoyable evening and well attended, making £340. Thank you to Mrs Davis for the bingo calling and well done to the winners. The Year 2 cake sale made £84, and there were some really creative entries for our Easter colouring competition which made £100. Well done to the winners.

Other Events
26th April : Year 1 cake sale

24th May : Reception cake sale 

9th June : Roundball Hill charity walk and cream tea (details to follow)
12th July : Summer Fete

Bag2 school
We will be organising a bag2school collection on Wednesday 24th April.  You should have received your collection bags which can be filled over Easter with unwanted clothes, shoes, soft toys, hats, handbags, bedding, towels and curtains.  etc.  Every bag collected raises money for the school.  A good chance for some spring cleaning!
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